Hill Avenue Academy

NEWSLETTER

Summer Term



Monday 26th April 2021

Message from the Headteacher

We hope you all had a wonderful Easter holiday! It was probably stuffed full with joy-filled children, chocolate bunnies, Easter egg hunts and outdoor family gatherings. As we begin the summer term it is very pleasing to see all our children back in school and motivated to learn.

Ramadan Mubarak to all; All of the staff at Hill Avenue Academy would like to wish all our community and neighbours a Happy Ramadan.

New Appointments

We would also like to take this opportunity to congratulate Miss Cheema who has recently been appointed as Acting Assistant Headteacher.

Miss Chopra and Mrs Ruane have joined the Hill Avenue team and will be in Key Stage 1 and 2.

H.R.H. Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh

It is with deep sorrow that Her Majesty The Queen announced

the death of her beloved husband, His Royal Highness The Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh.

Our thoughts are with the Royal Family on the passing away of HRH Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh.



Staff Announcements

We are always sorry to see members of staff move on to pastures new, but wish them good luck in their next adventures.

This term Mr Arnold, Mrs Evans and Miss Chahal are off relocating across the country, taking up new jobs and getting married and we thank them all for all they have done for the children at our school.

All of them are moving to exciting new opportunities so congratulations to them and we wish them all the very best in their next ventures.

Safer Parking

We are working closely with Councillor Rupinderjit Kaur who will support us with parking and making it a safe environment for our children and families.

Please park your vehicle in line with any restrictions in place and ensure that you are not causing an obstruction to either pedestrians, other car drivers or any way which would hinder traffic flow and reduce visibility.

Attendance Leaderboard

We have 2 classes on joint 1st place with 100%! Well done RNB & 1/2G - Keep it up!

This weeks overall whole school attendance is **97.5%** which is fantastic!

W/B 19/04/2021		
1st Place	RNB	100%
1st Place	1/2G	100%
2nd Place	4D/F	99.3%

School Photographer

The school photographer will in School on **Wednesday 28th April 2021.**

This year, there will NOT be an opportunity for sibling or family photographs.

We will take class bubbles into the hall for their individual photographs and the area will be cleaned thoroughly between bubbles.

Please ensure that your child/children are smartly dressed in full school uniform.

If your child usually has PE on a Wednesday we request that children are still sent in full uniform, children will be able to participate in PE that day in their uniform (please send in trainers to wear instead of their school shoes)

Messages for staff

We request that any emailed messages that are sent via email are sent to the **info@hillavenueacademy.com** not directly to the class teachers personal email address. Office staff will forward on any messages to teachers from the main school email.

We also ask that messages are not relayed to the member of staff on the gate in the morning. Messages can easily be forgotten at this very busy time of the day and their priority is to get the children in to school swiftly and smoothly.

Please call the School office on 01902 558750 or email directly on info@hillavenueacademy.com

Thank you

Book Fair

Celebrate reading at our Book Fair!

The Book Fair will be arriving in school for the 17th May – 21st May.

Children will have hundreds of new books to browse and buy. There are over 200 titles for you and your child to choose from, and with prices starting from only £2.99, there's sure to be a book for everyone.

This year we will be holding a virtual book fair to ensure minimum contact and to maintain government guidelines.

We will be sending out details of how to purchase the books in a separate letter for you nearer to the week.

Don't forget that every book you buy can help to get FREE BOOKS for our school library!

PE Days

A reminder that the PE days are as follows:

Children to wear PE Kit / tracksuit to school on these days.

BLACK or **NAVY** tracksuit or shorts

WHITE PE t-shirt

BLACK or WHITE Trainers

Please NO football tops or any other t-shirt except for a plain white PE T-Shirt (with or without the school logo)

Nursery AM & PM - Mrs Element-Brown	Tuesday
RNB / RS - Miss Savin / Mrs Brown & Mrs Nicholls	Monday
1N - Miss Nair	Tuesday & Wednesday
1/2G - Mr Gibbons	Tuesday & Friday
2H - Mr Harvey	Thursday & Friday
3M - Miss MacPherson	Monday & Thursday
3/4L - Mr Lawrence	Wednesday & Thursday
4DF - Miss Davies & Miss Flavell	Monday & Thursday
5S - Mr Smith	Monday & Tuesday
5/6W - Mr Welborn	Wednesday & Friday
6C - Miss Cheema	Wednesday & Friday